
Dear Parent:                                                                                     6th January 2014

Admissions Policy Consultation: 2015-16

I welcome the fact that a number of Ashley School parents have already sent to me their feedback as part of our consultation on the proposed Ashley School Admissions Policy for 2015-16.  Rather than reply to each letter individually at this stage, I think it would be helpful to address some of the issues that have been raised by sending this letter to all parents.

There was a very thorough discussion at two meetings of the Full Governing Body before this consultation was launched. Additionally, it was always the intention to provide Governors with a summary of all the feedback from the consultation phase and for them to consider carefully all the issues that have been raised, before the policy is finalised.  That’s precisely what this consultation is meant to achieve.  Therefore, if you know of other Parents who would like to give us their views, then please encourage them to do so. There is absolutely no reason why any Parent should hold back in making their views known, as some of the responses that I have received have suggested might be happening.

1.  How we arrived at these proposals

The School’s Admissions policy is important to ensuring that we preserve, and build upon, the ethos of Ashley School.  That is why the Governors attach so much importance to discussing carefully each year, whether or not it is necessary to introduce any amendments to the policy to reflect changing circumstances.   You can be assured that the Parent Governors participate fully in this wide ranging debate and that they put forward strongly the views of the constituency by whom they are appointed. The same applies for the Governors appointed by our other important stakeholders.  It is my responsibility - as Chair of the Governing body - to make sure that all such views are very carefully considered and balanced.  The proposals we have arrived at for the 2015-16 Admissions policy have, just as in previous years, been ones decided upon collectively by the Governing body. In doing so we  have sought to arrive at an appropriate balance between a number of conflicting objectives. It was also a Governing body decision where one of the Governors – Canon Charles Stewart – excluded himself from certain aspects of it because of a potential conflict of interest. 

2. Issues which we took into consideration

The three most important aspects of the ethos of Ashley School are that it is a Church School; it values its heritage as the local School of the Walton community and, most importantly, it seeks to nurture family values.  Based on these key considerations, the changes we are proposing for the 2015-16 Admissions policy take into account two important recent trends.  

Firstly, as a Two Form entry School we have a much larger staff, many of whom have young children.  To recruit and retain the best staff we do, therefore, believe that  - as many Schools have done for some time – we should offer a very few priority places to the child of the longer serving staff members.  

Second, the number of sibling applicants has been rising sharply – despite the changes we have introduced to the policy since 2013-14 – and this has meant that an increasing number of Church applicants have been unable to get a place at the School for their first child.  This has been the issue that the Governors have found it most challenging in terms of their task in arriving at an Admissions policy that has an appropriate balance between conflicting objectives.

I can assure you that in no respect were the 2015-16 Admissions Policy proposals on which we are consulting influenced by the recent pronouncement from an authoritative educational body (Office of the Schools Adjudicator) that priority places for Siblings at primary schools should be removed. 

Our proposals for 2015-16 are purely seeking to put into place what the Governors saw to be an optimal balance between the ethos of being a Church School:  a local community School and nurturing family values by keeping siblings together in the same School.  We also discussed carefully whether some priority places should be reserved for children living very close to the School – in residences such as The Heart- who currently need to travel to primary schools some distance away. We decided against such an initiative because we wanted to maximise the opportunity for all siblings be have the scope to be together at Ashley School, despite the fact that some children now travel quite a long distance to do so.  

The popularity of Ashley means that we have an increasing number of both Sibling and Church applicants and the total applicant list is very heavily oversubscribed.   In response to these trends, which we don’t see as likely to change in the near future, the Governors decided that it would be appropriate to have an Admissions policy which ensures that there would be a high probability that all siblings can be admitted whilst also offering a reasonable opportunity for some first children as well to gain entry to the School. 

3. Where we go from here

Before the consultation was launched, the Governors considered whether they might conduct a demographic survey to assess how many sibling applicants we might expect in the years ahead. However we felt it would be intrusive, and challenging for the staff, to do so.  Nevertheless, one of the factors that reassured us that 15 was an appropriate limit to apply in terms of priority for first children was that - based on the September 2013 admissions role, when many Church applicants with first children were disappointed - all the sibling applicants would have got a place.  If we had felt that there would have been a materially different outcome in 2015-16, with the proposed Admissions policy applied, then the Governing body might well have arrived at a lower number of first child priority places. 

I recognise fully the points made in the letters that I have received thus far from several Ashley parents. I hope this letter will also help all of you understand more fully the reasons why the Governing body have suggested this policy, about which a number of you have expressed serious concerns. 

The key word here is ‘consultation’, which means exactly what it says. It is also why the document on the school website is entitled ‘Ashley CofE Primary School Admissions Policy 2015-15 for Consultation’. The reason that all school Governing Bodies are required to put draft Admissions Policies out for widespread consultation – both with current parents as well as others with whom we are bound to consult – is to ensure that the resulting comments help the Governors secure the most appropriate Admissions Policy for the school and its communities. 

The consultation period does not end until Tuesday 11th February, which gives you more than a month to make your contribution if you have not yet done so. I can assure you that, as I indicated earlier, the Governing Body will receive a summary of the feedback from this consultation, and that this will be considered carefully and objectively before the Admissions Policy for 2015-16 is finalised.

                                                                                                                       

Yours sincerely

Nigel Stapleton

Chair of Governing Body, Ashley CofE Primary School


